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Dear All,

I wanted to start by saying how proud we all are with
our Year 6 pupils as to how well they managed during
their SATs week. They all demonstrated great courage
and resilience to navigate the week. I would also like to
take this opportunity to thank the Year 6 staff team for
their ongoing dedication to support these pupils to be
ready to undertake these tests and do their best.

 It has been lovely to see the great weather recently,
and this may have contributed to the high number of
bicycles and scooters  that I counted in the bike shed
recently. 30 in total! Thank you for your support with
our sustainable travel drive.

You may have read the letter we recently shared with
you from Jon Culpin, CEO of Anglian Learning, who was
explaining how schools in our Trust, and nationally, are
facing some challenges regarding funding. We are also
affected by this at Bottisham Primary too.  In addition
to the ongoing poor school funding, we must also make
some changes due to the falling birth rates.  With the
ongoing trend of reduced number of pupils starting in
Reception,  our  proposal is to reduce the number of
classes  by one from September. Sadly, this will mean
that there will be a reduction in the number of staff
working in the school from September. 

It is a difficult time for schools, but I wanted to reassure
you that we will be working as hard as ever to provide
the best provision we can for our community.

Kind regards

Mr Askew

COURAGE, CURIOUSITY, COMPASSION, COMMITMENT
& RESPECT
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Year 6 Play Leaders helping some of the
younger children play snakes and ladders at
lunchtime.



A big congratulations to our amazing team of Year 5 students
who competed in the Cambridgeshire County Maths
Competition! They worked incredibly hard, showing

excellent teamwork and determination. After a challenging
competition, they finished 5th out of 12 teams. We are so

proud of their effort and achievement!

Our Maths Team



A Huge Thank You!

As many of you know, I completed the London Marathon MyWay on Sunday, 27th
April! I’m incredibly grateful for all the support and encouragement I received
during my training and on the day itself. The kindness and warm welcome truly
meant the world to me.

Thanks to your generosity, we’ve raised an amazing £4,316.94 for our wonderful
PTA! A heartfelt thank you as well to the PTA and those who support PTA events
for the fantastic new playground resurfacing and markings. It’s been a real joy to
see the children enjoying the space both during the school day and beyond.
Thank you once again for being such a supportive community.

Warm wishes,
 Mr Green

Bottisham’s
Marathon man



On Thursday 8  May, the school came together to celebrate the 80
anniversary of VE Day. The children made bunting to decorate the

school hall, and there was a display that captured stories about  the
children's relatives who served in world war two.
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Mr Askew shared extracts from the school log books from the
beginning and the end of the war. The children then sang songs from
world war two, before Mrs Palmer and Mrs Smith got the whole school

performing the Lambeth Walk dance.

VE Day Celebrations





West Stow Educational Visit
On Wednesday 7  May, Year 3 and 4 embarked on a trip back to Anglo
Saxon Britain at West Stow. Pupils were immersed in replica Anglo Saxon
huts throughout the ages. They learnt how communities lived, worked and
farmed. Moreover, children studied original artefacts to delve into the skills
and culture of Anglo Saxon Britain. We were fortunate to have an expert
who answered many of the children's thought-provoking questions. The trip
helped to bring our topic to life and provide a practical experience. We
were lucky to have good weather on the day and many fantastic parent
volunteers. Thanks to Mrs Palmer for organising this amazing trip.
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The children in Acorns Preschool Class have really enjoyed our 'Homes and Houses'
topic and have made some wonderful buildings and structures from the different
building bricks. They have used a variety of resources including elastic bands and
wooden rods, to make their own house pictures. 

Following the story of the 3 Little Pigs, the children investigated building houses from
straw, sticks and bricks for our small world pigs, testing the materials themselves to
see what worked best.
 Finally, in craft activities the children have made flat 2d houses and solid 3d houses
and created a fabulous display for our classroom.

Acorns Pre-school



On Thursday 15th May, KS2 enjoyed exploring topics with some Class VR
headsets; loaned curtesy of The Netherhall School. Children walked
around an Anglo Saxon village, travelled through the digestive system,
experienced the Blitz and even swam with sharks. We're investigating
ways in which we can utilize this resource to inspire learning and support
pupils. While the pupils got the hang of it very quickly the staff took a bit
of practise but also became adept with this new technology.

VR Headsets



Beowulf
 

Birch and Elm class have been studying the gruesome Anglo Saxon myth,
Beowulf. We kicked off the unit with an experience lesson, where we

gathered in a darkened hall and sat in groups around a 'camp fire' (fake
tealights) and took it in turns to read a page of the heroic feats of Beowulf.
The children were gripped by the ancient myth and enjoyed retelling the

story in dramatic fashion to their peers.
 

Year 3 & 4 History

Here's a BBC Bitesize link with 3 videos telling the story:
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/school-

radio/articles/zfymxyc



New Playground
A collection of photographs showing the new

playground taking shape:







The link below will take you to a brilliant website.
Parental controls can be used to manage screen time,

block inappropriate content, prevent accidental
spending, and keep strangers away. Research shows
they improve digital wellbeing when used alongside

regular conversations about online activities.

Parental controls and privacy settings
guides | Internet Matters

https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/


Summer 
Term 
Events



PTA Events







 Data Protection
Thank you to parents for completing the data collection sheets regards

use of photographs. We will be reminding parents who have not yet
completed these forms to do so over the next few weeks. Can we also

remind you that you can opt out at any time for your child’s photograph
to be used by any third party 

Safeguarding

Current attendance in each Year Group:

Reception - 94.2 (up) 
Year 1 - 95.6 (same)
Year 2 -95.4 (down)
Year 3 - 95.9 (same)

Year 4 - 97.4 (up)
Year 5 - 95.3 (down)
Year 6 - 96.7  (same)

Attendance
This year we have set an ambitious target of 96% for our overall school

attendance. The national benchmark is for an academic year is 95%,
and last year our attendance was 94% We would appreciate all of your

help to achieve our target. Our current overall attendance is 95.87%

Can we politely remind parents and carers to inform the school office if your
child is unwell. Where possible try to avoid being late as this can be disruptive

for the rest of the class and unsettling for your child too. The doors open at
08:50am. 


